# GUJARAT SECONDERY & HIGHER SECONDERY EDUCATION,

GANDHINAGAR

## **UNIT TEST-2**

STD- 11 (GENERAL)

Subject:-ENGLISH (013)

MAX.Marks:-25 Time:-1.00 hours

- 1. There are total 25 Questions in this Unit Test Paper.
- 2. Options are internal.
- 3. Write the answers of this Unit Test in a note book.

#### **SECTION-A**

#### **\*** Write whether the following sentences are True or False : [03] 1. Automated fabrication will not have a dramatic impact on society. 2. Tele-Touch lets you interact with your world with touch from a distance. 3. Sunflower is an artificial flower. Find out and write the nearest meanings: [02] 4. Abandon : leave, attempt, assure, bondage 5. Explored: suggested, searched, awaited, finished **Select the most appropriate language functions from the bracket and write** them against the given sentences :(showing alternative choice, expressing contrast, expressing request) [03] 6. Though he is weak, he works enthusiastically. 7. Would you give me your mobile phone? 8. Either Ruhi or Juhi will perform on the stage. Select the most appropriate response: [02] 9. Seema : Why have you started Yoga? A) It is a gift of our ancestors. B) Every students in my school started Yoga. C) I have started Yoga so that I can improve my health. D)It is such a good exercise that people like it. 10. Rita: Did Leena attend our annual function, Karina? Karina : ......[Showing Contrast] A) Leena was not well so she didn't attend the annumal function. B) Though Leena was seriously ill, she attended the annual function. C) If Leena had attended the annual function, she would have got the prize. D) Leena was too sincere to attend the function.

#### Select the most apporpriate question to get underlined word/phrase as answer: [02]

#### 11. Arunima decided to climb Mt. Everest.

- A) How did Arunima climb Mt. Everest?
- B) What did Arunima decide?
- C) When did Arunima climb Mt. Everest?
- D) Why did Arunima climb Mt. Everest?

#### 12. Sunflower tracks <u>the sun</u>.

- A) What is Sunflower?
- B) Where is the sun?
- C) What does Sunflower track?
- D) How does Sunflower track the sun?

#### **\*** SECTION-B

#### **\*** Read the extracts and answer the questions:

[06]

He studied in his mother tongue, Gujarati, and later joined NirmaUniversity, Ahmedabad for his BE in computer engineering. He went on to complete his postgraduation (industrial design) from IIT-Mumbai, which earned him a job with Microsoft in Hyderabad and a president's award from APJ Abdul Kalam.

#### 13.Where did Pranav get his BE degree?

#### 14. From whom did Pranav get award?

Automated Fabrication or 'autofab' is a set of technologies that automate the process for building three dimensional solid objects from raw materials. This industry uses solidification of polymers, powders and other raw materials, guided by designs drawn on ordinary computers. Now it will be possible for human beings to acquire powers to manipulate the properties of matter.

### 15. Which materials does the industry use to make a product?

#### 16. What is the full form of 'Autofab'?

Pranav Mistry, a native of Palanpur, North Gujarat showcased the impossibly futuristic watch "Gear" to the world. Mistry is the head of Think Tank Team, Samsung Research America, who has designed the 'digital' watch that lets you check messages with a glance or make conversation 007 style.

#### 17. Where does Pranav belong to?

#### 18. What are the functions of the futuristic watch "Gear"?

[03]

#### Read the following stanza and answer the questions:

We were taken from the ore-bed and the mine,

We were melted in the furnace and the pit-

We were cast and wrought and hammered to design,

We were cut and filed and tooled and gauged to fit.

- 19. From where were the machines taken?
- 20. What were done to design a machine?
- 21. Give two rhyming words from the stanza.

#### ✤ Read the extracts and answer the questions: [04]

The snakes were indignant (annoyed) and they bit the flamingoes. Their bodies and legs were itching and got hot so they ran to the lake. Since that day they don't go out of the lake because only the water can calm the pain caused by the bites, which left their legs red and their feathers pink like summer dusk.

This is an Argentinian folk tale. But what does science say? Young flamingoes hatch with grey feathers but adults range from light pink to bright red due to bacteria and carotene (a red or orange substance found in carrots and other plants) obtained from their food supply.

- 22. How were the snakes? What did they do?
- 23. Where did Flamingo go after snakes' bite?
- 24. Why do the Flamingoes not go out of the lake?
- 25. What does the science say about young flamingo?